
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

Regular Meeting – April 1, 2014 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:10 p.m. 

 

Location:    Lincoln Park Tower – Hospitality Suite 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:  Bruce Hill 

Lena Elliott 

     Sam Susuras 

     Greg Mikolai 

     John Justman 

 

Alternate Members Present:   Walt Bergman 

     Paul Cain 

     Donna Ross 

Tom Spicer 

Barbara Traylor Smith 

 

 Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

 

City Staff Present:   Jay Valentine, Financial Operations 

 

Guests:    Jo Carole Haxel, Fairgrounds Manager 

 

 

Item 2: Approve Minutes 

Sam Susuras moved to approve the January 7, 2014 Parks Improvement Advisory Board minutes.                 

Lena Elliott seconded. Motion was approved unanimously. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5      No 0 

 

Item 3: Old Business 

Track Throwing Area Update: Rob Schoeber stated the Lincoln Park track throwing area 

equipment has been installed. The staff would now like to install fencing around the throwing area 

in effort to protect the equipment while also ensuring public safety (See attached photos and cost 

estimate). The screened split rail fence will be kept locked except for designated uses and will 

have a double gate that can be opened for special events and/or over flow parking. In addition to 

the fence, a walking path connecting North Avenue to the park will be created and will have gates 

that can be closed during special events. At this time, staff is requesting to use the remaining funds 

($6,324.00) from the originally approved $60,000 to go towards the fencing project. The cost 

difference will be made up from a recent tennis grant and additional City funds.  
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Lena Elliott moved to allow the City to use the remaining balance of $6,324.00 to complete the 

fencing project at the Lincoln Park track throwing area. Sam Susuras seconded. Motion was 

approved unanimously. 

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5      No 0 

 

Las Colonias Update: Rob Schoeber reported the Las Colonias grant partner match has been 

increased by $56,000, resulting in a much more appealing grant application. If approved, the 

addition of restrooms and parking will help tremendously in the area, as the park is becoming 

more popular every day. Mr. Schoeber also reported on a recent $180,000 mineral extraction grant 

application through DOLA, which, if approved, will be used to begin the design phase of the 

$240,000 amphitheater. Walt Bergman discussed the potential for the Colorado Discover Ability 

program to consolidate to a new building for their adaptive equipment that would be adjacent to 

the trails.  The hope is to provide a state of the art facility that provides safer ADA access to trails 

without the users having to cross Riverside Parkway.   

 

 

Item 4: Financial Report 

Jay Valentine provided a copy of the updated financial report, which reflects the $60,000 pending 

transfer for the Lincoln Park track throwing area improvements (See attached).   

 

 

Item 5:  New Business 

Funding Request From Mesa County:  Joe Carol Haxel discussed the County’s $48,000 

contribution request for the BMX grand stand and provided a brief background on the proposal. 

The project will include the relocation of the BMX facility (top in the state for the last seven 

years), which is currently landlocked and is unable to host big events. The County recently 

received a proposal from USA BMX with the opportunity for Grand Valley BMX to host national 

events in 2015 and 2016, including some international qualifiers for the Olympics. These large 

scale events are predicted to bring thousands of people to Grand Junction, as well as the likelihood 

of national television coverage for Grand Junction.  

 

The County Commissioners recently re-prioritized CIP projects in order to seize this opportunity. 

The County intends to take a very minimalist approach to the project, knowing it will be a very 

bare bones venue to begin with, including temporary office buildings and port-a-potties. 

Additional portable bleachers will have to be brought in for larger events, but the proposed grand 

stand will accommodate the existing attendance during weekly races. Joe Carol Haxel discussed 

the excellent public/private partnership involved, stating Grand Valley BMX will be building the 

track itself and the County has committed to building a new entrance road into the facility. The 

County has begun actively seeking grant funding opportunities from multiple sources.  

 

The project will go out to bid in the fall of 2014 and is scheduled for completion in May 2015, 

hosting events by July or August 2015. The County is asking for a financial commitment only at 

this time, as the bleachers will not have to be purchased until early 2015. The County members 

stated the “timing is critical”, in order to be considered for the Olympic qualifiers. 

 

Discussion ensued regarding the PIAB funding balances and whether or not there were any other 

obligations to consider at this time.  
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John Justman moved to approve the $48,000 contribution request from the County to build a grand 

stand for the BMX track, contingent upon the project moving forward. Sam Susuras seconded.  

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5      No 0 

 

Matchett Park Master Plan Update:  Rob Schoeber discussed the Matchett Park Master Plan, 

reporting there have been a total of three public meetings held, with nearly 200 people in 

attendance at each meeting, including a very high involvement from the surrounding 

neighborhood.  The public comments and suggestions were used to develop a conceptual plan that 

will be presented to City Council for adoption in June or early July. The proposed plan consists of 

a variety of amenities, including, two school facilities, a recreation center, an outdoor aquatic 

center, two ponds for recreation and irrigation purposes, 1,800 paved parking spaces, trail systems, 

a dog park, multipurpose fields, and a skate parks.  

 

The Board members reviewed the plan and discussed the various amenities, expressing their 

concern regarding the location of the schools. Lena Elliott stated the location would cause the 

traffic along Patterson to back up and expressed her concern for the safety of the children walking 

to school.  Discussion ensued whether or not the School District had been involved in the plans 

and the possibility of relocating the schools away from Patterson Road. Parking was also 

discussed in detail, with the Board members expressing concern that additional parking needs to 

be built to accommodate such a large park.   

  

 

Item 6:  Adjourn  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m. by acclamation.   

 

Respectfully submitted,   

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 
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